Friends of Arbroath High School 
Minutes of the meeting of Monday 13 June, 2016
Apologies:
Jane Stewart
Michel Kaptue Fotso
Marion Burnett
Malcolm Finlayson
Present: 
Moira Sutherland, Chair
Elaine Clark
Susan Forbes
Mike Gunning 
Fiona Moncur 
Kate Pattullo 
Ann-Marie Sim
Fiona Wilson 
In Attendance
Bruce Pandrich, Head Teacher

Sheena Welsh, Councillor
The minute of the previous meeting was proposed by Ann-Marie Sim and seconded by Moira Sutherland
Action Points
The proposed meeting dates were discussed and changed to allow the Internet Safety/Columba Evening to take place on Monday 19 September with the AGM and Cheese and Wine scheduled for Wednesday 28 September. The S1 Cookery Evening would take place on Tuesday 25 October. The rest of the meetings would be as suggested. 
It was hoped to include some of the Police Scotland Youth Volunteers to assist with the Internet Safety event and Mr Pandrich would also like to invite Paul Morgan, Community Police Officer.

Mr Pandrich also gave an update about the website: we should be able to access our own website through the Authority and Mr Pandrich would meet with Craig Smith over the summer. Mr Pandrich and/or others would then gate-keep what went on to the site as security is highly important. Although things were now moving it is still at a rather slow pace.

Kate and Susan reported back on the meeting they had held with Mr Finlayson looking at both constitutions. Despite having spent two hours, there was still a bit to do. There would need to be further meetings to finish it but it was also possible to lift the draft SPTC draft constitution. It was important to make it as clear as possible and to avoid being unnecessarily wordy.

Elaine distributed a copy of the proposed flyer to be put in with the S1 pupils’ ties and everyone was happy with it. 

Treasurer’s Report

There was no need for a report as no money had gone in or out since the last meeting. However, the bill for Lego was outstanding.
Future Events

The Prize Giving would be held on 28 June and Moira Sutherland agreed to Chair. The Home Economics Department would provide the cakes etc. and the Hospitality class would prepare these. Elaine would check with Jane to make sure that there was tea, coffee, juice. It was also agreed that the PTA would give £500 for prizes.

Bids

There had been a bid from SfL for £30 to buy six folding chairs for pupils to sit on at the Sports Day in Caird Park. Some of the pupils have difficulty standing for any period of time so these chairs would also be useful at other times and also on good days at interval and lunch time. This was agreed.

Mr Pandrich spoke about money needed to train pupils in First Aid and Heart Start. A new teacher, Mr Todd in Maths would be able to carry out this training but in order for it to be officially recognised certificates would need to be purchased at a cost of £7.50 each. It was hoped that 24 pupils would be trained, therefore the cost would be £180. There was broad agreement for this. 
Mr Pandrich also reported that £600 had been raised for CRY and it was hoped that this would provide a defibrillator.

Advance notice was also given about money being needed to help with costs as S2/3 Maths pupils had got through to the final of the Maths Challenge competition.

Susan asked if it would be possible to get £70 to allow pupils attending the Highland Show to go to the Workshops as had happened last year. This was also agreed.

When the school ties arrive the bill would also be sent to Kate.

AOCB

Questions were raised about the bikes belonging to the school.

The gold DofE group had found that some of the bikes had damaged tyres which would need to be replaced. The bikes had originally come with a maintenance contract but it was thought that this might have lapsed. The bikes did not seem to be used very much and the offer was made that if staff needed training then we would be happy to fund this. Mr Pandrich spoke about the possibility of a Cycle Club and would investigate links with Angus Cycle Hub and also speak to the Community Police. It would be good to offer pupils the possibility of cycle maintenance courses.
Parent Council

It was hoped that the Head Boy and Head Girl would be in place by the end of term. There was a new Prefects Handbook and there would also be training at Hospitalfield House.

Rector’s Report

The Rector tabled a written report. He then spoke about some of the points raised: 

· BGE was the main priority for the coming session and was hoped that systems would be put in place to monitor and track pupils using spread sheets which would highlight assessment points and show robust evidence. In time it was hoped that reports would be generated using this system. The main thing would be to provide meaning information by using a simple and work reducing system.
· We were still awaiting the decision of the Council regarding the shape of the school day.

· There were staffing problems following the Council’s inability to secure the necessary NQTs.

· A new PT of Support for Learning had been appointed, Susan Fullerton, and she would take up the post in August.  

· A Thematic Review had taken place in the school on 9/10 June. Over twenty five classes had been visited and there had also been a number of focus groups. The verbal feedback had been positive but obviously the written report would highlight areas for improvement.

· There had been a significant cut to the budget across the school and it would remain to be seen what the overall impact would be. Any carry-over of money would go on Learning and Teaching. Other schools were allowing pupils to use their own electronic devices but our network would struggle to cope with this and the cost of constant up-grades was extremely expensive.
· We would also have to see what form the new National Testing would take. Already statistics were being provided for three elements in English: Reading, Writing, Talking and Listening and for Numeracy.

· S3 Prefects had been used during the exam period and it was hoped to build on this expertise in a meaningful way throughout the year in conjunction with the new S6 prefects. 

Correspondence

There was no correspondence.

AOCB
There was no other business.
Next Meetings:

Internet Safety/ Columba evening – Monday 19 September, 2016

AGM/Cheese and Wine – Wednesday 28 September, 2016
